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March 29, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits a motion and corresponding report which responds to Ordinance 17232, Section 85, P1, regarding the creation of a work group to oversee and guide a parks levy renewal planning effort. This planning effort, which will involve the public in multiple ways, is beneficial to the residents of King County, as it will ultimately result in the development of a parks levy proposal that reflects and responds to the public’s future parks and recreation needs and interests. Additionally, this planning effort supports the King County Strategic Plan priorities through a collaborative process that engages, informs, involves, and empowers the public to play an active role in shaping the future of King County parks.
The proviso states:

Of this appropriation, $100,000 shall not be expended or encumbered until the executive transmits a report and a motion that acknowledges receipt of the report and references the proviso’s ordinance, section and number and the motion is adopted by the council.

The executive shall create a work group to oversee and guide the parks levy renewal planning effort and transmit a report prepared by the work group that outlines a plan for achieving levy renewal.

In 2011 the Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP) launched an effort to begin planning for the agency’s future. Consistent with the proviso, the Division expanded its effort to include the Parks Levy Work Group, which consists of staff from the Parks and Recreation Division, DNRP Director’s office, the Executive’s office, the King County Council (Patrick Hamacher), and the Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget. This group has contributed to the enclosed report and will continue to implement the Parks Levy Planning Strategy. 
The Parks Levy Planning Strategy involves several stages that allow the objectives of the County’s Equity and Social Justice Initiative to be integrated in multiple ways. For example:
· In 2011, the Parks and Recreation Division completed a stakeholder and public engagement process that made a specific effort to reflect the demographic differences across the County’s communities. 
· In 2012, a demographically and geographically diverse citizen-based Parks Levy Task Force will be created which will make recommendations on a future levy proposal. 
· The Parks Levy Task Force meetings will be open to the public and held in various locations throughout the County.  

The Parks Levy Work Group estimates that this report required 110 staff hours to produce, costing approximately $4,300. 
Thank you for your consideration of this legislation and report.

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact Kevin Brown, Division Director of the Parks and Recreation Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-8631.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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